MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP HELD ON MONDAY, OCTOBER 26, 2020 AT 6:00 P.M. IN THE SENIOR CITIZENS CENTER.

Present: Mayor Michael Sidari

Trustees Owen Toale, Todd Bensley, Marguerite Sherman, Timothy Elliott

Fire Chief Matthew Jackson, Police Chief Chad Kenward, Code Enforcement Officer Daniel Gardner, DPW Supt. Joseph Perry, Clerk-Treasurer Deborah

Padoleski

Attorney Matthew Brooks

The following items were discussed:

- East Avenue Forcemain bid results, Wendel's Recommendation of Award, and NY Foundation for Fair Contracting objections
- Wastewater Treatment Plant Phase 2 Upgrade bid results, construction and electrical contracts
- Bent's Opera House- modification to plans for proposed pull-off for customer drop-offs at the West Center Street entrance
- Public Emergency Plan webinar regarding the pandemic
- Employee handbook the Mayor will review
- COVID supplies no longer distributed by the County. Hand sanitizer, masks and hand-held fogger and disinfectant sold by Dena Barone
- Water storage tank leak
- Kathy Blackburn proposed Beggar's Night at Boxwood Cemetery
- Police Department submitted report K-9 Kye retiring, two additional police reform meetings held, purchased solar powered stationary speed sign with STOP DWI funds, armored vehicle painted by BOCES
- Code Enforcement submitted report along with request for rezoning of property at 514 East Avenue prior to potential sale
- DPW submitted report Installed 2 ½" water service at Walsh Hotel, winterized bathrooms at the parks, auction complete, and preparing plows
- Fire Department submitted report Held Civil Service agility test, deer strike to ambulance-\$200 damage, Cody Doran lateral transfer to Henrietta, open position interviews 10/28, cardiac monitors ordered